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Dear Praying Friends, 

Thank you for your prayers and financial support.  We know that these “end-time days” are not 
easy days, but thank the Lord, our mission and commission is still the same! (Matt. 13:38) “The 
field is the world….”; (Jn. 3:16) “For God so loved the world…”;  (Jn. 4:42) “…this is indeed the 
Christ, the Savior of the world.”; (Matt. 5:14) “Ye are the light of the world…”; (Mk. 16:15) “Go 
ye into all the world…” Let us “occupy” till He comes! 

JANUARY: The early part of the month, Norma was still having issues with her heart.  Praise the 
Lord, we were able to get in and see the new cardiologist, and some good changes were made that 
have taken care of the angina.  Pastors usually do not schedule missions conferences immediately 
after Christmas, but we did have a meeting at the end of January into the first week of February.  
This was a special blessing to us because it was a new church for us to help present Faith Promise 
Giving, along with Bro. Kay Hill from Neuse Baptist Church in Raleigh, NC.   

FEBRUARY:  This was an extremely busy month, which finished with the Faith Promise 
conference at Landmark Baptist Church near Creedmoor, NC.  After we finished the morning 
service, we drove back to New Bern, NC to preach the Sunday night missions service at Calvary 
Baptist Church.  Calvary, a great missions giving church, is where World Wide New Testament 
Baptist Missions began over 44 yrs. ago.  Then, we had the privilege of helping two independent 
churches in Eastern, NC.  One Sunday was spent at Faith Baptist Church in Trenton, NC, a small, 
but great group of people.  Then, the next Sunday, we were at Faith Baptist Church of Magnolia, 
NC.  The pastor was very sick, and we were glad to be able to help in a time of need.  We also 
attended a pastors’ fellowship at our home church in Kinston, NC. 

MARCH:  March gave us a little breather with only two meetings: one in VA and one Raleigh, NC.  
The church in VA was a new church for us, and it was such a blessing!  This church is a young 
church and just getting started in Faith Promise Giving. They are a sweet, loving group of people.  
Neuse Baptist in Raleigh, NC was our next meeting.  What a giving church they are of about 250 
people that will give over 250,000 dollars to missions this next year!  They are about to go into a 
new building program also! 

PRAISE & PRAYER:  The Eibens made it to Pohnpei and are doing well.  Of course, there are 
adjustments that they need to make culturally and climate wise.  Ruth Ann is now in Greenville, 
SC, and we have not heard yet how she is doing.  Please pray for her physically. 
Pray for Norma. She fell from the first step of her “3 step kitchen ladder” two weeks ago.  No 
bones were broken, but she has a bad contusion on her left hip.  She can walk fine, and she lays on 
her right side, but to sit is very, very difficult. 

In His Service & yours, 
Dalton & Norma Heath     704-674-8268


